
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

January 16, 2017 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Kevin Richards, and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:  Richard Haller, Lawrence Schadewald 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Tollison that the minutes of the previous meeting, 1/3/17, be approved.  

       Supported by Bauer.  Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion carried. 
 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $12,250.16; Police fund- $23,773.59; 

Major St.-$82.99; Local St.- $0; Sewer fund- $6,042.51; Water fund- $1,297.01for a total of $43,446.26.   Moved by 

Richards that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. Supported by Bruckner.  Roll 

Call Vote: Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor has received 3 proposals for engineering services for water infrastructure and is expecting 2 additional 

proposals.  Will discuss at next meeting. 

 

Mayor has scheduled a meeting with SLC for Tuesday, January 24 at 10:00am to discuss the meter reading equipment 

and will ask Treasurer Goodin to attend. 

 

Mayor consulted with Assessor Lew Smith about property line dispute between Grodi’s and Beck and was advised 

that it is up to the homeowner to prove to the City how much property they own.  Grodi’s are getting a survey done. 

 

Mayor has asked Mrs. Grodi to advise the City by the end of January her decision on where to locate the sidewalk in 

front of her house.  Mrs. Grodi would like to speak with Rita Levine from MDOT as she recalls her stating that a 5’ 

sidewalk next to the curb would be permissible.  

 

Mayor will contact Dianne Pote with American Tower regarding the 30 year extension proposal and whether there is 

any guarantee as to how long the tower will remain. 

 

Bauer brought up that American Water Resources (AWR) is offering water and sewer line insurance to Dundee 

residents and she wondered if the City should look into this and whether there is a possibility of revenue.  Mayor will 

investigate AWR further. 

 

Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:32pm. Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion 

carried. 
 

 

Guests:  Jeff Corie 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 
 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 
 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


